
Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Tuesday 11 December 2018 at 7.30 at Julian's

Present
Julie Gibson (Convenor), Peter Moffatt, Julian Paren, Martin Sherring, Anne Thomas

1. Apologies
Sheila Currie, Vanessa Halhead

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes of meeting 7 November 2018
	Accepted
	

	2. Matters arising 
	'Turnip Talks'.  Martin to promote in new year.

Orchard survey.  Martin had continued to receive no response from Crispin Hayes to his request for access to the data obtained from the survey.

10th anniversary.  Martin, Anne and Vanessa would work on this, joined by Julie.

Waste event.  Suggested set up at N Kessock.  Anne to liase with Vanessa to arrange.  Contacts: Lorna Walker, SEPA; Duncan Falconer, Sharon Bain, HC.

Canva, creation of posters.  It was hoped that Joni Phippin (now organising Fortrose Market), would take on this task.

AGM.  Martin would email AGM minutes to members, with a note about the error in finance figures in original Convenor's report, now corrected  

Markets.  Agreed Treasurer would pay hall fees.
	Martin

Martin, Anne, Vanessa, J

Vanessa, Anne

Martin to liaise ?

Martin

Julian



	Items for decision
	
	

	3. Website home page
	Peter's work in progress generally approved.  Problem that linking to main page from image could not show sub-pages. Agreed to try topic images without links.  P invited suggestions for new texts.
	All  

	4. Green films and bike-powered cinema
	Noted recent MOO Food film at Muir Hub was successful.  Films available from Take 1 Action, licence payment depends on who film is shown to. Suggested TBI show films at Muir Hub for donations.  Martin to ask Sharon Bain to prepare a programme.

T1A has bike-powered cinema tent they want to sell.  Suggested Highland Hughlife might be pursuaded to buy it.  Martin to pursue.
	Martin

Martin

	5. Data archiving
	Agreed old stuff from website should be transferred to Dropbox.  Noted previous data subgroup had never met in full.  Group was not reconstituted, so
	??

	6. Refreshers' Fayre  UHI 6 Feb
	Agreed Anne would run a TBI stall

Anyone interested in assisting liaise with A
	Anne

	Items for discussion
	
	

	7. Membership subs/donations
	Treasurer to prepare comparison of new donation and previous subscription income over a year for next meeting.
	Julian

	8. Treasurer's report
	Julian apologised for wrong figures being presented in the Convenor's report at the AGM (now corrected), and reported a current balance of £26,361.  Payment of £648 had been made to Plexus Media for the recent 'responsive' upgrade to the website.
	

	9. Black Isle Bicycles / Avoch - Munlochy cycle path
	Bike hire.  Noted good work done by Jon Palmer in organising bike hire this year, and that he is willing to continue.  Jon would be invited to charge for his maintenance time in future.  No other bike hire outlets likely at the moment.

Cycle path.  Anne had spoken to Councillor Gordon Adams, who is supportive but wants to see detailed map of the proposed route.  Anne would ask Wendy if she could prepare one.  Noted possibility of a meetings with J Grant, Roskill, over release of land, and Bo Hickey of Sustrans over possible funding.
	Anne


	10. Comms group
	Julie reported that Sheila was willing to continue to lead the Comms group, but would welcome some guidelines as to the intended functions of the group.  Julie would prepare these.
	Julie

	11. Energy
	Martin reported on the successful launch of the Pebble Trust's Sustainable Renovation book at Eden Court on 28 Nov.  A small number of books had been bought for sale at the TBI markets.
	

	12. Food and Growing
	Gardeners' Question Time (Anne, Martin, Lesley Robb).  The panel was nearly finalised, and Lesley had prepared a poster based on last year's.  Seed swap arrangements were in hand.

Grow North 2019.  It had been concluded that having a paid organiser for Grow North would not be viable.  Workshops on topics other than growing were envisaged - eg pottery.  Working group is Julie, Marcia Humes and Lesley.
	

	13. 'Drastic Plastic'
	Julie reported on a meeting on 6 December, and DP group's planned participation in events including Inverness Science Fair on 11 May.  UHI staff had expressed interest but not yet come to a meeting.  Possible that UHI art students might prepare posters. (If so, suggestion to widen poster creation to other TBI poster requirements - if UHI agreeable.)
	

	14. Future meetings
	Tuesday 29 January 2019,  Julie's.

Tuesday 19 March,  Peter's.
	

	15. AOCB
	N Kessock Community Fridge  - Anne reported that Kessock primary school head teacher and the PTA were in favour of the project, and the head teacher was to contact HC regarding location, electricity supply etc.  Expenditure by TBI likely to be around £2000.  

Transition Scotland  Martin reported some frustration at being unable to get useful information about Transition objectives(?) from TS.  He suggested that a TS event in Edinburgh in March might be worth attending, and reported that TS were planning to host a series of evening online meetings on the second Tuesday of each month, starting on 8 January.
	(help please)

	Close
	The meeting closed at about 10.00
	


PM  20.12.18


